UNIFORMED SERVICE/TRANSPORTATION

COMMITTEE MEETING

October 4, 2018 Excuse

Carolyn Thompson, Chair Patricia Lewis

Ted Koveleff Martin Wallace (PM)

Patricia Johnson

Michelle Caines

April Tyler

The meeting opened @ 6:30PM

There was a quorum present.

Ms. Thompson announced to the committee that Mr. Albert Hendrix from the Volunteer Ambulance Service is interested in having this service within the CB9, CB10 and CB12 community. Mr. Hendrix is requesting a letter of support from Community Board 9, however, it was explained to Mr. Hendrix that he must present his proposal to the other community boards as well and he must have all his paper work including his 501C3 of which he does not have.

Mr. Hendrix stated that he would reach out to the other community boards.

26th Pct – PSA6 – Manhattan North were all on Assignments.

30th **Pct** – Office Maranda Crime Victims spoke on a possible NO STANDING SIGN being placed in from of 150th Street so as the School Bus could drop off students as well as a potential sign also being placed at IS210.

DOT Lyle Blackwood – Will check on the signs and see if is possible.

The vacant lot has no light located at 133rd street under the bridge.

The meeting adjourned at 730 PM.

The next meeting for Uniformed Service/Transportation will be November 8, 2018 @ 6:30 PM

Respectfully submitted by,

Carolyn Thompson, Chair